
Dear parents, 

It’s Week 4 and we are well into the term’s learning in
every classroom. Over the past weeks, teachers have
been gathering data about where students are at in their
learning. This is done through a variety of assessment
tools and tasks; some individual (one-on-one with the
class teachers), others in a whole class situation, and
some online. As a staff, we are learning to use a new
online assessment tool called Essential Assessment. We
are focussing on the Numeracy part of the tool. It enables
us to assess and track students at the beginning, middle
and end of year. It also allows us to pre-test before units of
work and post-test after, to analyse how progression was
made and where teaching needs to be next targeted. 

Assessment is not a one-off event or a ‘test’. It can be as
unstructured as a teacher- student conversation about
learning or as structured as the yearly NAPLAN
assessments set by the government for all students in
Years 3, 5, 7 and 9.

This definition of assessment from our CSBB website
encompasses the purpose of assessment in a school
environment: “Assessment involves the systematic
process of evaluating and measuring students learning in
relation to the standard of learning as defined by the
syllabus. The purpose of assessment is to monitor
progress, provide feedback, identify areas for
improvement, and determine whether educational goals
and standards are being met. “

And we are always aiming to set high standards at Joeys! 
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This Week at Joeys

WEEK 4, TERM 1, 2025

Year 6 continue their fundraising
efforts with pikelets for Shrove
Tuesday on March 4th. Yum! Orders
close tomorrow (Fri) at 10am and
you can order now via QKR. 

Shrove Tuesday

Virginia Outred - Principal

 Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) head off to
leadership camp at The Collaroy
Centre on Wednesday for two days
of activities together. Have a great
time Joeys!

Years 5 & 6 Camp
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Key InfoKey Info

In QKR, we have a Joeys’ Hub (parents and friends
committee) contribution option for each student. It's a
stress-free way to make sure you're covered for the whole
year when it comes to marking milestones, as your
fabulous class parents will take care of all the organisation!
It's easy to hop on QKR to make the payment and your
contribution covers:
😍 Presents for special occasions through the year for
teachers and families, such as welcoming a new baby or a
wedding
💝 Gifts to mark significant moments, such as the loss of
someone special
🎅 A Christmas pressie for your teacher, plus support staff
throughout the school, including administration, library,
Teacher's Aides and more. (Teachers don’t expect birthday
gifts). 
This is defaulted to $25 per student, however there's an
option to donate more if you'd prefer to. You can pop on
now to make your contribution. Thanks for your support!

P&F contribution
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Our school uniform is part of who we are, and we ask
that the students wear it with pride. Thank you for
having your child in the correct uniform each day,
including the school hat. Sports uniform is only to be
worn on Tuesdays and Fridays this term. We have
noticed that some students are coming to school in
non-school shoes, such as coloured trainers, Vans and
Converse on non-sport days. Black school shoes are
required when wearing the school uniform. There are
some brands that are quite comfortable and sportier
BUT are mainly leather or leather look, black all over,
including the side of the soles. Also a note that socks
are navy (not black). Thanks for your co-operation. 

School Shoes

Ash Wednesday
Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of
the season of Lent in our Church calendar. We will
celebrate as a school with a special Liturgy in the
Church. It’s at 12.30pm and all are welcome to join us.
(Years 5&6 will be away at school camp.)  
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Canteen TipsCanteen Tips
Canteen Feedback
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Sushi: We have added Teriyaki chicken baby sushi as a menu option, based on
feedback. 

Deli: In exciting news, we will trial the Deli offering canteen on a Weds. This will
start on Wednesday March 12th. There are some new choices available too,
based on feedback, so have a look! 

We are working with other suppliers on extra/special days and additional
options. 

Extra Days and Options

Ordering from Multiple Places

Here are a few tips and trick based on feedback from the Canteen survey. 

Yes: this is possible to do. 
Create a second profile for your child(eg: Paddy W 2). 
Assign it the same year group as the primary profile. 
Start order, add lunchbox to cart. Then go back and place an order for the
second profile. Add that lunchbox to cart. 
Your cart will show orders for both profiles. 
Check out as normal, via one transaction. 
When canteen comes, your child will receive two lunch orders. 

What to Do If Your Child is Away
You can change your own order up until midnight the night before delivery.
From the home screen on your app, tap the order you want to change. Select
‘Change Order Date’ and choose a date from the drop-down options. If you
miss the midnight cut off, or need to change your order on the morning of
delivery (your child is sick, for example), you can do so up until 8am by emailing
info@lunchfox.com.au

To cancel your order altogether, you can either choose to change it to a new
date (as per above) or, if you want to cancel totally, you can request a refund by
visiting the settings page and selecting ‘Cancellations and Refunds’.
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Music InfoMusic Info
Want to sign up for band? 
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Open DaysOpen Days
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AFLAFL
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